March 2022
Ashuelot Pond Dam Update

I spoke with Josh from M&K a couple days ago, and Jim Weber this morning. Dam Bureau is still reviewing
the hydrologic report, and re-assessing the hazard classification. I’ll finish the existing conditions and proposed
upstream face of the gate house drawings, for Josh to review and provide a cost estimate for. I’ve provided
Wetlands with additional information, and will provide them with the final information once I get M&K’s
confirmation. We should be in a position to do the underwater work in late April or May. I would avoid
opening the upper gate unless absolutely necessary.

Dam Bureau has the hydrologic model report, but can’t find the model. I’m resending it to them for their
review. Once we have feedback we can plan on what needs to be done for overtopping protection, finish the
work started a couple years ago on the crest, and restore the crest for ease of maintenance. I should be able
to have the existing conditions plans to Josh by end of the week, with proposed conditions by the end of next
week. -Peggy Carney



